
 

COVID-19 UPDATE NO. 15 
Friday, 6 November 2020 

 

Dear Members 

 

1. We are happy to report that Case No. 1 and Case No. 3 have 

recovered and have been discharged from their respective hospitals 

today. 

 

2. Subsequent to this morning’s update on the 47 staff, caddies, and 

contractors who were tested negative on Wednesday, 28 October 

2020, and then went into home quarantine. All had a COVID-19 

(RTK-AB) test DONE on 5 November 2020, THESE blood tests also 

tested negative. 

 

3. However, we have now just been notified of another positive case. 

Case 8, is from the 47 caddies, staff, and contractors identified as 

close contacts of Case 1 on Sunday, 25 October 2020.  

 

4. C8 tested negative on Wednesday, 28 October, and has been in 

home quarantine since then. He developed a fever on Tuesday, 3 

November 2020, and went to the hospital for another COVID-19 

(PCR) test on Wednesday, 4 November 2020. His test result came 

back positive this afternoon, Friday, 6 November 2020. He will be 

hospitalised tonight. 

 

To summarise, of the 48 people in the close contact list with Case 1, 46 

tested negative and 2 have tested positive. 

 

We will update you with more relevant information as and when they come 

in. 
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